
 

 

 

 
LAKE NOSBONSING OPP DETACHMENT BOARD   

 
SEEKING CITIZENS APPOINTMENT TO THE OPP DETACHMENT BOARD 

(1 member required) 
 

The Member Councils of the Municipalities of Bonfield, Chisholm and East Ferris are seeking 

one citizen who is neither a member of the municipal council, nor employees of any of the 

municipalities to sit on the Lake Nosbonsing OPP Detachment Board. The Board consists of 

three municipal representatives, four community representatives, and two members appointed 

by the Province for a 9-member board. The member will be jointly appointed by all the above-

mentioned municipalities and the term will end with the current term of Council on October 26, 

2026. 

Along with the legislated duties, the Lake Nosbonsing OPP Detachment Board is considered a 

bridge between the community and the police. The Board takes an active role in hearing 

community concerns and addressing them with the Detachment Commander or their 

designate. This position is an opportunity for a qualified resident to determine objectives and 

priorities for the Lake Nosbonsing OPP Detachment Board to enhance the quality of life and 

ensure the safety and security of all persons and property in the community in keeping with the 

Minister of the Solicitor General’s Strategic Plan. 

Eligibility 

To apply to become a Community Appointee, you must: 

• Be an eligible elector in one of the member municipalities. 
• Obtain a current and acceptable Criminal Record Check, at your expense, prior to 

appointment to the Board. 
• Successfully complete various online training courses prior to appointment to the 

Board.  

You are not eligible if you are: 

• A judge or justice of the peace 
• A member of a police service, special constable, or a First Nation Officer 
• Someone practicing criminal law (either defense or prosecution) 
• A director, officer, or employee of any policing provider 
• A former member of a police services unless: 

• The OPP Detachment Board does not maintain a police service that the 
person was a member of; and 

• At least one year has passed since the person ceased to be a member 
of any police service. 

 
Letters of interest for the citizen appointments, accompanied by a resume will be received no 

later than December 9th, 2024 at 4:30 PM by: 

Kari Hanselman, Secretary-Treasurer, Lake Nosbonsing OPP Detachment Board  
kari.hanselman@eastferris.ca  
25 Taillefer Road, Corbeil, ON P0H 1K0   

mailto:kari.hanselman@eastferris.ca

